TERMS OF REFERENCE

London Highways Engineering Group (LoHEG)

Purpose

LoHEG provides a focus for all highway engineering related activities and directly reports, in conjunction with the Bridge, Lighting, Drainage and Asset Management groups, to the LoTAG Steering Group. The latter reports to LoTAG Group 2, which provides the strategic direction and coordination for London’s highway management, promoting collaboration, sharing good practice and facilitating continuous improvement in the management and operation of London’s highways. Acting through the Steering Group and Group 2, LoHEG seeks to ensure that London is at the forefront of national activity for highway engineering, promoting the needs and views of London highway authorities. 

Specifically LoHEG will:

· Act as the focal point for all cross authority highway engineering related activities including insurance related matters but excluding those covered by the first tier LoTAG sub-groups;  

· Provide a London-wide technical forum for discussion of highway engineering matters;
· Identify best practice and disseminate information;
· Oversee the activities of the Road2010 and Winter Service Practitioners sub groups;
· Provide high level audit and sign off function for London-wide condition surveys;
· Seek and allocate funding for sub-group activities;
· Promote investment in London’s highways;
· Promote benchmarking across London and externally;
· Promote efficiency in highway management and delivery;
· Liaise and discuss directly with Transport for London (TfL) with respect to LoHAC;
· Represent the interest of all London highway authorities at LoTAG Steering Group and Group 2 meetings.
Scope

LoHEG activity relates to the maintenance, management, network co-ordination, protection and improvement of all highway surfaces.


Membership

Membership of LoHEG is free to all London Boroughs with all encouraged to participate. Regular meetings, usually on a quarterly basis, will be held to which TfL will be invited to attend plus other invited guest, including private sector partners, as appropriate.

